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10 If approved, are Customary Fisheries 
Authorisations for the requested species going to 
be issued during the closure period? 

No 

11 What discussions have already been held with the 
local tangata whenua, local community, and 
other stakeholders? 

The Kaitiaki o Waimārama held a 
wānanga on 13 September 2024.  The 
kōrero was around what our kaitiaki 
had seen in their traditional pāua 
fisheries over the past 2 years.  There 
was lot’s of robust kōrero.  The 
recommendation from the wānanga 
was that our Pāua were still not in a 
healthy state and that a further 2 years 
would be needed.  Therefore it was 
recommended that the rāhui be 
extended for a further 2 years. 
 
A monitoring day was held on Saturday 
28th September at Cray Bay where we 
had around twenty whānau including 
marine scientist Shade Smith and 
Director of the Taiao Unit for Ngāti 
Kahungunu, Ngaio Tuika give the 
scientific advice.  We were able to 
complete 5 transect measures of Pāua 
that day.  There was not one pāua at or 
over the legal size from the 60 pāua we 
measured that morning.  Extending the 
rāhui will allow us to complete 2 years 
of measuring and collection of data 
across multiple fishing areas. 

12 Why are you requesting a temporary fisheries 
closure and/or fishing method 
restriction/prohibition?  
 
E.g. you could provide details about what you 
have been noticing to species populations in the 
area. 

The request to extend the pāua stock 
for a further two years is so that that 
the pāua can continue to recover 
adequately. This is in terms of numbers 
and size. The temporary closure we 
think has enabled our pāua stock to 
replenish itself and maybe increase in 
number and size, but this needs to be 
proven by reliable data of which we 
have been planning for.  
The extended closure will recognise the 
tangata whenua and our own 
customary rights to kaitiakitanga of the 
pāua.We have appreciated all the 
support we’ve received from MPI 
Fisheries and continue to receive. The 
strong view from the tangata whenua 
and the local community is that further 
protection is needed to continue the 
rebuild the pāua stock before a 
sustainable harvest can be considered 
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anywhere within the rohe moana of 
Waimārama. There is still concern that 
even though there has been a four-year 
closure on the gathering of pāua a 
further two year’s is needed to give the 
stock more time to rejuvenate and re-
populate. The four two years for us as 
Māori and within the community is that 
this is the tau/rest period for all things 
within te ao Māori to settle and now 
the real work can start. The request for 
an extension is for tangata whenua, 
community purposes and the tiakitanga 
of their local taonga, pāua. 
The area is still inundated with holiday 
makers every year and this is 
increasing, especially during the 
summer period. The tangata whenua 
believe that the extended closure will 
assist the replenishing of the pāua 
stock. The belief is that it will make a 
positive impact on the wellbeing and 
state of the pāua and us the tangata 
whenua and community therefore 
ensuring that there will be pāua stock 
there for our tamariki and mokopuna. 
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Please send this form to your local customary fisheries adviser or email to info@mpi.govt.nz  
 
 

 
 
Te Rohe Moana o Ngā Hapū o Waimārama 

 




